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St. Edmund’s R.C. Primary School - Newsletter
17th March 2017 (492)
Tel: 0161-205-1700
Sunday Masses: Vigil Mass – Saturday, 6.30 p.m. at St. Malachy’s

9:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. (signed for the deaf) at St. Patrick’s
11:30 a.m. at St. Malachy’s
Parish Website: www.sspatrickmalachy.org.uk
School Website: www.stedmundsrcprimaryschool.co.uk
School Twitter account: @stedmundsrcps
Facebook page: St. Edmund’s Roman Catholic Primary School
If there is any parent who wishes their child to be baptised, please contact the Parish Priest of the parish in which you live.  If you live within the boundaries of this parish, please see Father Ged after one of the Sunday Masses listed above.
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Our next statement to live by is: ‘In Lent, I try to accept forgiveness from others.’
ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY MATTERS! 
	Nursery: 98.8%
	Reception: 96.9%
	Year 1: 98.3%
	Year 2: 99.3%

	Year 3: 99.7% 
	Year 4: 95.9%
	Year 5: 96.7%
	Year 6: 98.2%


Congratulation to all of those children and parents who reached the attendance target of 97% this week! Nursery and Year 3 really enjoyed their extra play after being the winning classes but it is still all up in the air who will win this month’s ice cream party – please keep trying your hardest to be in school each and every day! 
PRAYER AND WORSHIP: We are looking forward to our weekly Masses returning on Tuesday and Year 1 have been busy planning their prayers and practising their acting ready to tell the Gospel story to the other children.  Please join us at 9:15am to support the children in their spiritual development as they take part in Mass. 
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RAINBOW FRIDAY: Every Friday leading up to the end of this term, we will be holding Rainbow Friday to raise funds for St. Joseph’s Penny and Mission Together – thank you so much for your support so far! Children are asked to wear trousers and a top that match and are a colour of the rainbow; the brighter the better!  Bring a donation of 50p or £1 per family.  Look out on Facebook for pictures of the day! 
BAKE OFF: The response to the cake sale has been unbelievable so far- thank you for your support in fundraising for our chosen charities!  Because of your fantastic response, we will now be holding further cake sales on Friday 24th and 31st March to continue to sell the packaged left over cakes. Our season of baking is slowly making its way towards the big event- the ‘Bake off’ showdown between staff on Monday 3rd April at 2:45pm! Don’t miss it! Staff…ready, steady, bake!
ST. JOSEPH’S PENNY: The St. Joseph’s Penny boxes were sent home two weeks ago.  We tried to encourage the children to fill the boxes with any spare change! Your support over the years for this charity has been fantastic and we know that your donations really make a difference to those less fortunate than ourselves! Thank you again for your contributions. If you have any boxes still at home, please return them to school as soon as possible. 
IRISH FESTIVAL: On Wednesday, Year 5 and 6 were invited to participate in the Irish Festival at the Town Hall which allowed them the opportunity to experience lots of new and different Irish musical instruments and learn about the heritage of the country.  Of course, our fantastic musicians and dancers, under the guidance of Mrs Durcan, took the opportunity to display their amazing musical skills to a number of other schools and very important people within the Irish community in Manchester. The children were amazing in their performance and conduct throughout the whole day! #PROUD

PICCADILLY STATION: Year 5 and Year 6 are in high demand and have been out singing well known Irish songs for a wide range of people at the station to help celebrate St. Patrick’s Day. All of the funds raised will go towards our school fund! Well done children for being such wonderful ambassadors to St. Edmund’s! We wish the children, staff and parents of our partner school, St. Patrick’s, a very ‘Happy Feast Day!’ 
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SCIENCE WEEK: This week, the children have been carrying out lots of investigations in school during their Science lessons.  The activities have been focused on this year’s theme of 'change' which really engaged and excited the children!  There have been some excellent scientific discussions, predictions and reasoning – have a look on our Facebook page to see what classes got up to! 
 
BE FOOD SMART: Change for Life are encouraging our children to be detectives this weekend, investigating the sugar, saturated fat and salt content of some of the foods we buy from the supermarket!  Please encourage and help your children to investigate what they are eating so that we can inform them about making healthy choices! 
CASH FREE SCHOOL: Please note that, after Easter, we will no longer be accepting cash payments for dinner money, breakfast club, trips and snacktime milk and fruit.  Payment must be made through Agora, the online payment system.  Thank you to those parents who have not only signed up but are now actively using Agora - it has greatly improved the safety and efficiency of our school.  The few parents who have not yet managed to register should make an appointment to see Mrs Fell at the office as soon as possible and she will be more than happy to help you sign up. 
EASTER HALF TERM HOLIDAY PROGRAMME: Manchester Communications Academy are hosting a range of activities during the holidays for children to enjoy between Monday, 10th and Thursday, 13th April.  For further information and details about the activities, please contact 0161 202 0161.
GOOD NEWS – SUPERSTAR PUPILS: The following pupils have either impressed their teachers or lunchtime staff this week and were rewarded in our weekly assembly: 
Hadia Iman    Danny Mchedlidze    Ange Kamtchou    Nathan Ford    Thomas Boruta    Miley Parker
Ollie Buckley    Martha Matsvayi    Niamh Osazuwa   Emmanuella Cambell     Roger Barros     Samuel Ndubueze     Andrea Chukwudi     Daniel Osazuwa     Darcy Haughton     Eldan Bokre    Keyshia McAteer
DIARY DATES: 
	Monday 20th March
	Assessment Week

	Tuesday 21st March
	Mass at 9:15 a.m. led by Year 1

	Thursday 23rd March
	Stations of the Cross for Years 1-6

	Friday 24th March
	Rainbow Friday – 50p donation per child or £1 per family

Sponsored bike ride for Nursery and Reception

	Monday 27th March
	Bikeability for children in Year 5

	Tuesday 28th March
	Mass at 9:15 a.m. led by Year 5

	Friday 31st March
	Rainbow Friday – 50p donation per child or £1 per family

	Monday 3rd April
	Staff ‘Bake Off’ in the hall at 2:45 p.m. Parents welcome!

	Tuesday 4th April
	Whole school Mass led by Year 3&4 – Palm Sunday 

	Wednesday 5th April
	Assembly led by Year 4- The Last Supper

	Thursday 6th April
	Assembly led by Year 5 – The Crucifixion 

	Friday 7th April
	The ‘Ed’s Factor’! (9:30 a.m. start)

Easter Egg Hunt

School closes at 1:30 p.m.

	Monday 24th April
	School re-opens for the Summer Term at 8:50 a.m.
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SPECIAL PRAYERS: Please remember the following people in your prayers this week:  Christine Stott and the Beale family, Mrs Smith, Baby Amara Evie McNicol, Clare Holt (RIP) & all other private intentions. 
Stay with us, Lord, on our Lenten journey.
